
 

 

 

 

 

How Does it Impact Wetland Regulation in Washington State? 

Many of those who have followed federal regulation of wetlands in recent decades 
were not surprised to see yet another major shift in federal law as a result of the U.S. 
Supreme Court’s May 25, 2023, decision in Sackett v. Environmental Protection 
Agency. The decision has significant ramifications for landowners and developers 
encountering known wetlands or potential wetland conditions on real property.  The 
decision is likely to result in an increase in wetland regulatory activity here in 
Washington State as the Supreme Court’s decision narrows which wetlands fall under 
federal jurisdiction as “Waters of the United States” (“WOTUS”) under the federal Clean 
Water Act. 

The Sackett case involved Idaho landowners Michael and Chantell Sackett, who sought 
approval for a residential dwelling approximately 300 feet from a lake.  The United 
States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) ordered the landowners to stop work 
because wetlands on the property were considered a WOTUS. The U.S. Court of 
Appeals for the ninth Circuit held that the Sackett’s property was a WOTUS and 
therefore subject to federal jurisdiction. 

The Sackett Court held that in order to fall within the federal Clean Water Act’s 
protection, a wetland must have a “continuous surface connection” to a traditionally 
covered body of water, one that is “relatively permanent, standing or continuously 
flowing – described in ordinary parlance as ‘streams, oceans, rivers, and lakes’ – so 
there is “no clear demarcation between waters and wetlands.”  This was a significant 
departure form the rule in Rapanos v. United States where the Ninth Circuit had 
applied the “significant nexus” test, which captured far more wetlands if they had a 
“’significant nexus’ to waters that are or were navigable in fact or that could be 
reasonably so made.” 

Here in the State of Washington, the Washington State Department of Ecology 
(“Ecology”) stands with only a few other states that have adopted independent State 
statutory schemes that regulate and protects non-WOTUS wetlands.  In Washington 
State, Chapter 90.48 RCW, the State Water Pollution Control Act and Chapter 90.58 
RCW, the Shoreline Management Act, also give Ecology and local governments 
authority to regulate wetlands that fall outside the latest WOTUS jurisdictional 
definition.  In addition to state regulatory authorities local governments in Washington 
have adopted critical areas ordinances pursuant to the Washington State Growth 
Management Act, Chapter 36.70 RCW.  These local ordinances contain comprehensive 
wetland regulatory requirements that overlap with applicable State and federal wetland 
laws.  



The impact of the Sackett decision will still be felt here in Washington as 
determinations of federal jurisdiction over wetlands will still be required on a case by 
case basis, with some still meeting the definition articulated in Sackett.  Applicants 
having impacts to WOTUS will continue to be subject to permitting involving the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers where there is a “continuous surface connection.”     

                
















